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Open to Love 
  

When I was 14 years old, my parents, seemingly out of the blue, announced 

they were getting divorced. My brother, sister, and I were shocked. My parents 

hadn't fought in front of us, so we did not see this coming. My dad was going 

to move out of the house in a couple of days. 

  

Our comfortable illusion of family identity was destroyed. What else would 

happen? I had the sense that this failure of the marriage was somehow  

transferable to me - that their failure was my failure. This meant I had news I 

could not share for reasons of shame.  

  

I had a crush on a girl in my drama class at the time. It was going to be the 

first time I held hands with a girl, as a teenager, in public. You know that 

desperate yearning, yet slightly out of control feeling you may have had at 

that age? Your face flushes, your stomach does loop-dee-loops? You fear 

those feelings, you long for them? 

  

After my parents' announcement, I withdrew. I ignored my crush. She sat 

with me, asked what was wrong. I was speechless. Other people saw it too 

and this only increased my shame. It increased my isolation at a time when  

I was in extraordinary need of the kind of intimacy that allows you to be  

vulnerable.  

  

But, what did I know? I was 14. And yet, this crisis of yearning for intimacy 

while being fearful of vulnerability to the point of self-isolation can happen 

at any age.  

  

Do you have such a story? How did you handle it? What do you think of it 

now? I invite you to post your story on our facebook page: (https://

www.facebook.com/firstUUhouston) if you're willing to be public about it, or 

email me directly if you'd rather be private about it.  

  

The ministers and staff have a new approach to creative content for Sunday 

services and faith formation (adults & children), and we are interested in your 

stories about the theme, and how we might all learn from each other's experiences. 

  

See you in church! 

  

Daniel 
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August 4 

Deeper into the Third Ward 

Rev. Kathleen Ellis 
 

About two and a half miles from First Church, or 

two miles by foot, is the heart of Project Row 

Houses in the Third Ward. We have planted trees 

and painted fences; we have tutored children and 

adults and we have provided nurturing childcare for 

young children. But we are just finding our way 

across Highway 288 and noticing the cultural divide 

between us. Through facilitated conversations,  

discussions of the New Jim Crow, and a workshop 

on cultural divisions, we are moving from reflection 

to action and back again. 

 

August 11 

Justice at Home 

Rev. Kathleen Ellis 
 

We have been on a journey this summer through 

several big justice issues. Some of them were 

brought to us by the Texas Legislature and the Florida 

legal system and other news of the day. Some of 

them were an outgrowth of statements of conscience 

adopted by delegates to our Unitarian Universalist 

Association. How are we to respond here in Houston?   

August 18 

UU 101: Unitarian Universalists  

Are Good For Nothing.  

Rev. Daniel OôConnell 
 

Orthodox faith insists the fear of eternal damnation 

and the promise of heaven are the only motivations 

to turn inveterate sinners into good people. This 

doesnôt work on UUs. This is a good Sunday to 

bring a newcomer to get a sense of who we are and 

what weôre all about.  

 

 

 

August 25 

UU 303: A UU Leap to Faith?  

Rev. Daniel OôConnell 
 

Dogmatic religion tends to conspire against  

independent thinking. By its very nature, itôs more 

interested in certainty, not freedom. But, by grounding 

ourselves in freedom, reason, and pluralism, we gain 

new insights not only for ourselves but to share  

with other people. Another good Sunday to bring  

a newcomer to get a sense of who we are and what 

weôre all about.  

August Sermons 
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Thinking about  

becoming  

a member of  

First Church?  

Membership Day  

  is Sunday September 1  
 

To join First Church, we ask that you complete a few 

forms: New Member Information, Talents and  

Interests, a Pledge Card that requires a financial  

commitment, and a Skills Inventory. These forms are 

available in the office or from a Sunday Morning 

Welcoming Team member. New members can join 

on the first Sunday of each month at the Welcome 

Table in  Channing Hall after church.  

Our shared offering in August 

will benefit Project Row Houses. 
 

 

The mission of Project 

Row Houses is to be the 

catalyst for transforming 

community through the 

celebration of art and 

African - American  

history and culture. First 

Church has worked with residents of Project Row 

Houses in our signature project, Healthy Parenting. 
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Presidentôs Report 

"Our Worship fosters spirituality,  compassion and community, inspiring us to  

go into the world and reach for our best selves."  -  Global End Statement 1.2  
 

Board member Craig Oettinger reflects on the above End Statement: ñI noted that our worship services, 

religious education and growth groups are specifically designed to foster our spiritual growth. What makes 

us different from other legal corporations are our UU values and church covenant that nurture and require 

that we interact with each other with compassion for our very human limitations.  And finally, as a faith of 

ódeeds not creeds,ô we have an active social justice ministry, supporting the efforts of a wide range of 

people to create a more equitable world.ò 
 

Although Reverend OôConnell was on vacation this month, the Boardôs work never ceases. The following 

discussions and actions were taken by the Board at its July meeting: 
 

Task force work: 

¶ The Survey Task Force is analyzing the Spring survey and will share results with congregation in 

the fall.   

¶ Linkage task force (connection to members) is refining a proposal to discuss with members 

their spiritual connection to the church. 

¶ Monitoring Task Force recommends adding time on the Board agenda to discuss the End 

Statements and how we can develop shared understanding across all campuses. 
 

 Endowment Fund:  

¶ The Board passed a resolution giving the Senior Minister and the Treasurer authority over the 

Fidelity Investments accounts, in part so that the Endowment Fund can be transferred from 

Fidelity to the Unitarian Universalist Common Endowment Fund.  
 

Board Policy 6.9.5:  

¶ The Board amended its yearly calendar in order to provide opportunities for members to give 

input on any changes proposed during the annual meeting. 
 

Spiritual Growth:  

¶ The Board discussed Simple Church, a book that provides us with a framework about how to 

streamline the work of the church. The book study created a better understanding about how 

alignment and simplicity can help members grow spiritually.  
 

In closing, I encourage you to engage in a conversation about how you ñconnect, grow, and serveò as a 

member of First Church. 
 

In Fellowship, Your Board President,  

Sheila Whitford 

 

 

ñTo believe in something, and not to live it,  

is dishonest.ò Mahatma Gandhi 
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            Circle Round              

Online Automatic Payment Makes Pledge Fulfillment Easy and Convenient 

AND Is Great for Church Cash Flow 
 

We have been accepting Electronic Funds Transfer payments from checking and savings accounts, along 

with Credit Card Payment through Vanco Services for 7 years. We have been impressed with their easy-to- 

use customer interface, their excellent reports and their reasonable prices. You can set up payments for 

yourself now, at the First Church website, firstuu.org/firstchurchpay.php or fill out and return the Vanco 

Authorization Form: firstuu.org/pdfs/VANCO_Authorization_Form.pdf. If you have any questions, contact 

bookkeeper@firstuu.org.  Weôll be happy to help you get set up.  

FIRST CHURCH NEWS is published monthly by First Unitarian Universalist Church, 5200 Fannin Street,  

Houston, TX, 77004. Phone: 713-526-5200. This is Volume 18, Issue 8, published on  July 29, 2013. 

The Ministry of the Funny Walks: Summer is a nice time to reflect, to read, to rest, to explore. Itôs a nice 

time to get out of the regular pace of things and do something different. It seems as human beings we really 

must have some rituals, some habits, or we couldnôt cope with the amount of information coming at us all 

the time. But it is also nice to make a shift.  So, I encourage you (and myself) to do something a little  

different. Even if most of the Summer is very much like the rest of the year in terms of work, it is still pos-

sible to change something in our lives, even if it is small. Once I read a recommendation to turn around  

and walk backwards or walk sideways, that it challenged our minds and different muscles, it got us out of our  

routine. What if we did something like that this month and next, during the dog days of Summeréwhat  

inspiration, laughter or quirky question might pop up? 

  

Since this is my first newsletter as the new Religious Educator, I did want to greet you and say something 

about what it feels like to be stepping into a role of leadership in the education of our church. I am excited 

and delighted and a little nervous. You are trusting me to work with you to find what will help you make 

your life more meaningful. It is so amazing that you and I are alive, that we can work together, that we 

have this opportunity. So letôs get started. If I have not met you, please letôs make it happen. Looking  

forward to the deepening of our care and our understanding of what it means to be alive in our time. Ralph 

Waldo Emerson said: ñI can believe a miracle because I can raise my own arm. I can believe a miracle  

because I can remember. I can believe it because I can speak and be understood by you.ò Miracles do  

happen every day. Letôs make some together here at church.   

 

Carol Burrus, Religious Educator 

The Big Idea:  

Love Grows 

http://firstuu.org/firstchurchpay.php
http://firstuu.org/pdfs/VANCO_Authorization_Form.pdf
mailto:bookkeeper@firstuu.org
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Current Chalice Lighter Call  

Spring 2013 Award:  UU Church of Bartlesville, Oklahoma 
 

The Spring 2013 Chalice Lighter Call for the Southwestern Unitarian Universalist Conference has been 

awarded to the Unitarian Universalist Church of Bartlesville, Oklahoma. They have requested the grant for 

the purpose of renovating a building. About five years ago, they purchased the land adjoining their existing 

property, which came with a house and a smaller building. They would like to refurbish the house to be 

used as a parsonage for the current minister, but as the congregation grows it may be used as a Religious  

Education building or other space as needed in the future. They feel having the building occupied will help 

them retain their current minister, improve security of the church and grounds, and increase the churchôs 

presence in the neighborhood. Although the church has been active in Bartlesville for over sixty years,  

they have only been in their current church building for the past 12 years. 
 

Please send your check, made out to SWUUC Chalice Lighters, to the district/regional office: 
 

SWUUC Chalice Lighters 

P.O. Box 560246 

Orlando, FL 32856 
 

You may also donate to ñChalice Lightersò by using SWUUCôs website, where a Pay Pal feature is provided:  

http://www.swuuc.org/pages/stewardship/support.php 
 

Thank you for your generosity! 

 

First UU Church is on the border between the rich and the poor and we are ideally situated for an amazing 

event on July 23. Approximately 70 people of all races and a range of ages packed the Fireside Room to 

speak their personal responses to racism in their lives. Presenters included Cherry Steinwender and Barbara 

Hacker, from the Center for the Healing of Racism; and Georgette Dredge, Craig Oettinger, and Rev. Kathleen 

Ellis, from First UU. Others helped us plan the event. We called it "The Legacy of Trayvon Martin--so that he 

may rest in peace." It was about far more than the death of one young black man and how he died. Layers of 

experience have built up over time, and Trayvon was just a tipping point into a larger conversation. Craig  

Oettinger, Social Justice co-chair said, "In the thirty years that I have been a member of First Church,  

this is far and away the most honest and direct talk about race that I have heard at 5200 Fannin St." Many 

divergent views were shared and received without judgment. 
 

Video and Discussion 

Michelle Alexander, author of  

The New Jim Crow: Mass Incarceration in the Age of Colorblindness 

Friday, August 9, 7:00 p.m., in the Fireside Room 
 

This book is an excellent analysis of the role race plays in incarceration in America today. It's  

insight is revealing and provides the reader with a new perspective of the criminal justice  

system and how it has been converted into a caste system.  
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June and July were BUSY months: 
 

More than ever before, the UU message of ñLove 

Beyond Beliefò was front-and-center in the Gay 

Pride Parade this year. Houston-Area UUs produced 

an exciting flower-covered float for the Gay Pride 

Parade on June 29, 2013. Themed ñCome Dance 

With Us,ò the float held youthful UUôs dancing  

joyfully to the pop music piped in overhead.   

Attached to the guardrails of the truck hauling the 

float were two 50ò TVs showing a 30-second video 

by the Rev. Joanna Crawford that featured UU  

commitment to LGBT equality and the right to marry. 

Congratulations to Gail Wilkins, float leader, and her 

crew of 20 to 30 volunteers who constructed the 

float that day, drove the vehicles, danced on the 

float, marched, threw beads, and monitored the  

vehicles. Special kudos to Gail, Bill Wallauer,  

Richard Braastad, Jon Naylor and Craig Oettinger 

who spent many hours on this project: planning the 

float, organizing the UUôs to join in, raising money, 

purchasing, borrowing equipment and building the 

basic structure. In all about 70 UUôs participated, 

by far the largest  contingent of UUs to march in the 

parade in years. We had a great time. Join us next 

year! 
 

We helped Trees for Houston again on July 19 in 

MacGregor Park. We mulched, pruned and watered 

trees that were recently planted. 
 

On Tuesday, July 23, we hosted a Community  

Dialogue in partnership with the Center for the Healing 

of Racism, The Legacy of Trayvon Martin: So  

That He May Rest in Peace. Approximately 70 people 

of all races and a range of ages packed the Fireside 

Room to speak their personal responses to racism in 

their lives. The time is ripe for a national conversation 

made personal and local. Itôs a chance for us to be  

in relationship with people who have many different 

personal responses. This event was facilitated by 

Cherry Steinwender and Rev. Kathleen Ellis.  
 

A team from First Church worked in the Medical 

Bridges warehouse sorting and packing medical 

supplies to send to countries in need on Saturday, 

July 27.    

One of Healthy Parentingôs objectives is to help 

single moms transitioning out of Project Row 

Houses by helping them set up their new home. In 

July, a church member asked if there was someone 

who could use the furniture she no longer needed. 

Six people volunteered their time and vehicles, 

and got a double bed, recliner, wicker chairs,  

bookshelves and other household items moved to 

Project Row Houses in one trip and two hours. A 

mother who is leaving Project Row Houses will now 

have some furniture for her new home. We hope to 

be able to do this on an ongoing basis. Way to go 

UUs! 
 

Upcoming projects:        
Be thinking about helping with another project 

on Saturday, August 24.  Gardening enthusiast 

Nancy Edwards is leading us as we help    

immigrants tend their truck gardens that   

lie within the Houston city limits. Sign up in  

Channing Hall on Sundays to get a good row to hoe!  
 

Other:  

Leaders of the social justice effort from all three of 

our multi-church congregations met on July 14 to 

discuss what projects to support in the next social 

justice year from the Social Justice Fair in  

September 2013 through the end of August of 

2014. We will choose as many as four projects that 

we can all work on together, such as Trees for 

Houston, and The Houston Area Womenôs  

Center Christmas Store, as well as discuss our 

individual local projects. 
 
 

Social Justice Update 
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SUUMMER FUUNN 
 

 

 

Dog days, dog party and picnic. This dog park has been reported to be the best in 

town with lots of green space and ponds for the dogs to romp and stomp freely. Weôll 

let the dogs play then weôll move to a nearby picnic area to enjoy delicious summer 

pot luck fare. Bring treats for the dogs to share at the picnic. Free! 

Bill Archer Dog Park (inside Bear Creek Park), 3201 Hwy. 6, just north of I-10 

Sunday, August 4, 6:00 to 8:00 p.m. 
 

 

Weôre Seeking Souvenirs from your Summer! 
 

Mark your calendars now for this yearôs Fall Fundraiser and 

Auction. This year weôre taking Australia as our theme so join us, 

Mate, Saturday, November 2, as we journey ñDOWN UNDER.ò 

As you go on about your summer, look for items to donate to 

the silent auction. Let your imagination run wild!  

 

New this fall, weôll have a minimum opening bid for silent  

auction items of $10. We are having the ñFor Kids Onlyò section 

again with items specially priced for the youngsters. The night 

will be full of fellowship, fun and food with an Aussie flair.  

 

Donôt forget to save the date, Saturday, November 2, and be ready to ñTie Me Kangaroo Down, Sportò! 

Healthy Congregation Team in Channing Hall on Sundays 
 

Your Healthy Congregation Team is staffing a listening table in Channing Hall between services every 

Sunday. Although Rev. Danielôs door is always open, we are also available to listen and to assist you in 

finding the best avenues for resolution of any difficulties. Positive feedback is also welcome! We have a 

journal to track your comments. The team reports the journal entries and conversations to Rev. Daniel on  

a regular basis.  
 

The team comprises Connie Acosta, leader, Robert Barnett, Trish Kolodney and Michael OôLaughlin. 

Bill Nelson retains an advisory role on the team this year. If you miss us on Sunday, but 

want to communicate with us, our e-mail address is hct@firstuu.org.  

mailto:hct@firstuu.org
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Treasurerôs Report 

May 2013 results 
 

Our year-to-date pledge income figures came back to earth in May. As you will recall, we had experienced 

a large influx of pledge income in December that temporarily put us ahead of our pledge budget by over 

$40,000. In subsequent months, that gap has been narrowing, and this month it closed completely. We are 

now essentially dead -even with our pledge budget for the year. 
 

Nevertheless, our income position for the year remains good. Even after adjusting for about $3,000 in Wish 

List income, which by definition will be spent rather than accruing to our bottom line, and for the unbudgeted 

$15,000 UUA grant and the expenditures it funds, our total income for the year is $6K ahead of budget. 
 

On the expense side, something similar occurred this month. We have been way ahead on expenses for the 

last several months. This month, that gap was narrowed somewhat; the good news is that most of that nar-

rowing occurred in areas where we were expecting the expenses to show up at some point, and it was just a 

question of the timing. Professional expenses are an example of this. As of the end of May, we still remain 

$17,000 under budget in expenses, which is a welcome development. 
 

Our cash levels are diminished this month. This is not unexpected, as May is typically a weak period for us 

financially; as you can see, we had budgeted for $42,000 in income and $66,000 in expenses for the month. 

The actual gap between income and expenses was wider for the reasons discussed above, resulting in a 

drop in cash on hand. However, our cash position remains satisfactory, and is diminished only in compari-

son with the past few months, which were artificially inflated by the large influx of pledges in December. 
 

With only one month to go in our fiscal year, we have every reason to hope that the final tally will see us 

beat our budget, and thereby strengthen our cash position in comparison with last year. 
 

Evan Michaelides, Treasurer 

We Are One (Campus Financial Update) 
 

At least we are one, as of July 1, financially. At this point, funds from all three campuses are going through 

a  centralized bookkeeping system. Please make checks payable to ñFirst UU Churchò no matter what campus 

you are affiliated with. We do know who is who and will attribute your funds accordingly.   
 

It will help us tremendously if you write in the memo the purpose of your check, for example, ñpledgeò or 

ñoffering.ò  We operate under the assumption that funds put in the offering plate on Sunday are for the   

offering unless otherwise noted.  
 

We will be supplying campuses with donation envelopes so that cash donations can be recorded appropriately. 

When you are donating cash, you can identify yourself as a donor and identify what the cash payment is for.  
 

I encourage you to ask questions if you have them. We will do our best to answer them. I plan to get pledge 

statements out early next week for all three campuses. I ask that you take some time to be sure weôve got 

your data correct for the 2013-14 fiscal year (pledge, payments made, etc).  
 

Communication will be key. If something is incorrect or missing, just let me know and weôll fix it! We are 

committed to having clear, correct and timely financial information for everybody. It will get easier as we 

go forward and develop our systems for serving all three campuses.    

                 Peggy Harvey, peggy@firstuu.org 

mailto:peggy@firstuu.org


 
 

Enrichment Opportunities 
 

 Each week we publish an Enrichment Update along with the  

 new, improved First Church Now (formerly known as the Blast). 

 A more comprehensive document, the Enrichment Guide, gives group  

 descriptions and contact information. It can be found on the information 

 rack across from the church office and on the church website at  

         http://firstuu.org/pdfs/Enrichment_Guide.pdf.  

                          It provides an overview of the many areas of interest that are available  

         at First Church.  

 

  Activities: Common Threads, Yoga, Young Adults Sunday Lunches and Brunches 

 

  Discussion: Discussion Circle (the weekly topic is listed in the weekly update),  

  Early Morning Book Group, Great Ideas Group, Houston Area Womenôs Group,  

  Parents Group and Poetry Group 

 

  Spiritual : Changing Women, Meditations and Mindfulness Practices,  

  Monday Meditations, Tai Chi and Yoga classes.  

 

  Additional opportunities for enriching experiences at First Church, some seasonal  

  and some once a year, are also in the Enrichment Guide.  
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GENEROSITY AT  

FIRST CHURCH  

 

Your gifts  

are making a difference! 
 

 

 
In the last few months, our Shared Offering collections have funded donations of $989 for the Center for 

Healing of Racism and $1,964 for SEARCH Homeless Services.  

 

We also donated $1,481 to the UU Oklahoma Relief Fund of the Southern UU Region from a dedicated 

offering in May.    

 

The Shared Offering for July will benefit both Interfaith Ministries Refugee Services and Restaurant 

Opportunities Center (ROC), a partner of the Unitarian Universalist Service Committee. ROC is launching  

an affiliate in Houston to confront issues that affect low-wage workers, including the minimum wage, paid sick 

days, compliance with basic employment standards, and lack of health care.  

 

http://firstuu.org/pdfs/Enrichment_Guide.pdf
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We wish George Cauthen a speedy recovery from hip surgery. After a couple of 

weeks of rehab, he is at home and would enjoy cards and phone calls. 
 

Peggy Harvey and Paul Hornick are grateful for the loving support and good 

wishes of the church community on the occasion of their wedding here at First 

Church on June 15.   
 

Our sympathy and love go out to Grady Watson on the recent death of his sister, 

Louise Atchley Watson, in Golden, Colorado, at the age of 75. 
 

Former First Church member Martha Northington (now residing in Austin) 

made the news recently when she was arrested after observing Texas Senator 

Wendy Davisô filibuster of an abortion bill during a special session of the Texas legislature. Several members  

of First Church made a trip to Austin to be present for the subsequent special session, including Charlie 

Burrus, Evelyn (Bunny) Carlson, Penny Cerling, Lois Hardt, Mary Koch, Kara Long, Laura Nagel, 

Rita Saylors, Shana Steinhardt and Cindi Walker.  
 

With a deep sense of loss, we acknowledge the unexpected death of Phil Styles on June 23. Phil joined 

First Church in February, and particularly enjoyed the Blessing of the Animals for his beloved dog. We will 

miss his kind and gentle nature. 
 

Congratulations to Rosita Kirkman on her retirement from her career and for more than thirty years of  

service to First Church as our Parish Clerk, a position from which she is also retiring. 
 

Our heartfelt condolences to the family of Peggy Harvey on the death of her father, John Robert Harvey, 

on July 7 at age 87. His death was peaceful after a long illness.  

 

Our sympathies also go out to Gunther and Emily Kemper after the recent death of Guntherôs mother, 

Clara Kemper. 
 

Congratulations to Rives and Lilla Smith, who were married at First Church on June 27, 1956. They 

recently celebrated their 57th anniversary!  

 

Wheel of Life 

 

 

 
Deep in the Heart Womenôs Retreat 

October 11-13, 2013 
 

Recharge your spirit. Sing, meditate, dance, walk in the hill country.   

No responsibilities other than to be your authentic self.  

Deepen your relationships with old friends or make new friends. 
 

No workshops or classes, but a spiritual advisor, Scottie McIntyre Johnston , MDiv, who has  

a passion for helping people connect with each other and to the divine, will be on hand to guide you.  
 

Cost: $110  Location: UBarU (near Kerrville, TX) 
 

For more info, go to: http://www.ubaru.org/home/Events/WomensRetreat2013/tabid/1454/Default.aspx 

Early registration is highly recommended.  

http://www.ubaru.org/home/Events/WomensRetreat2013/tabid/1454/Default.aspx
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First Church Choir Tour, June 2014 
Pick up a flyer in the office for more information.  

 
 

The choir of First Unitarian Universalist Church of  Houston is pleased to 

invite you to join us on our June 2014 European tour. The tour starts with a 

week in Prague and Budapest, two of the most beautiful cities in the world. 

We travel to Romania via Eger, the center of one of the top wine producing 

areas of Europe. From there, we make our way into Transylvania, the cradle 

of Unitarianism, finishing with three days in Árkos, at our Partner Church. 

The music program will be planned and led by Dr. Jason Oby, our Music  

Director. We expect to perform four or five concerts during the trip. The trip 

will be managed by Dean Dalton, leader of our first two choir tours, and his 

wife, Zsófia Sztranyiczki, a lifelong Unitarian and native speaker of both  

Hungarian and Romanian.  

 

The trip is planned for early 

June 2014 to avoid the peak  

of the tourist season. We can  

accommodate at most 40  

travelers, selected on a first-

come, first-served basis, but 

good singers who will join 

   the choir for the tour will be 

   given preference.  

 

 

Price:  

$1,700 per person (double occupancy) including accommodations, all breakfasts, 7 group dinners (no alcohol 

included), bus transportation, and group tours in each of our major stops. The price does not include airfare 

(currently about $1,500) or mandatory tips for bus drivers and tour guides (typically $3-5 per day). Single room 

supplement, $850. A down payment of $500 is required no later than December 1, 2013. 

  

Accommodations: 

Where available, hotels will be at least three-star. 

In Árkos, home stays are encouraged.  

 

Free Time:  

Group tours of the cities will give all an  

appreciation for their charms but there will be 

ample free time to explore on your own,       

particularly in Prague and Budapest.  

 

Air:  

Some travelers will be making their own flight  

arrangements. We can arrange a group fare for parties of 10 or more. Anyone interested in group air fare 

should indicate so on their application by October 31, 2013.  

 

Itinerary  

 

June 9-12: Prague, Czech Republic 

June 12-15: Budapest, Hungary 

June 15: Eger, Hungary 

June 15-18: Kolozsvár (Cluj-Napoca), Romania 

June 18: Marosvásárhely (Târgu-Mures), Romania 

June 19-21: Árkos (Arcus), Romania 

June 21: Bucharest 

June 22: Departure 




